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The City of New York 

Manhattan Community Board 8 

 
SECOND AVENUE SUBWAY TASK FORCE 

Manhattan Community Board 8 
Tuesday, July 14, 2015 

Church of the Holy Trinity 

6:00 PM 
 

Present: Michele Birnbaum, Barbara Chocky, David Dornbaum, A. Scott Falk, Craig Lader, Peter 
Patch, Rita Popper, Margaret Price, David Rosenstein, Barbara Rudder, M. Barry Schneider  

 

 The meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM 
 
 

1. Streetscape Items – Department of Transportation 
 
New York City Department of Transportation Borough Commissioner Margaret Forgione presented 
information regarding restoration of the Second Avenue streetscape, including details regarding 

lighting, street furniture and plantings.  Following questions and comments from the public and 
members of the Task Force, the following resolution was proposed and voted on: 
 
BE IT RESOLVED that Community Board 8 urges the New York City Department of Transportation 
to investigate and explore as an alternative to the City Light the feasibility of installing the TBTA 
Style and TBTA Shielded Teardrop Style streetlight on Second Avenue as part of the streetscape 

restoration between 105th Street and 64th Street, and provide a report at the next meeting of the 
Second Avenue Subway Task Force. 
 
The Vote: 9 – 2 - 0  

  
 In favor: Birnbaum, Chocky, Dornbaum, Falk, Patch, Popper, Price, Rosenstein, Rudder 
 Opposed: Lader, Schneider 

 
 
 

2. Construction Updates 
 
 Presented by Tom Peyton. Project Director, MTA Capital Construction 
  

The complete PowerPoint presentation will be made available by MTA Capital Construction in the 
coming weeks. 

 
     3. Q & A 
 
 A summary of the questions posed to MTA Capital Construction and their responses will be provided  

 to the Community Board by Richard D. Mulieri in the coming weeks. 
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Note: Audio recordings of all committee meetings are maintained in the office of Manhattan Community 
Board 8 and may be listened to by appointment. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, Craig Lader, SAS TF Co-Chair 


